Standish, ME 04084



Fax (207) 642-5181

July 27, 2021

Mr. Randy Illian, P.E.

Southern Region Traffic Engineer Maine Department of Transportation 51 Pleasant Hill Road Scarborough, ME 0474

RE: Speed Limit Review Route 114

Dear Mr. Illian,

At the July 13, 2021 meeting of the Standish Town Council, a number of citizens voiced concerns of the speed limit in the vicinity of the Family and Friends Campground. The campground is on Route 114 approximately 0.75 mile north of the intersection of Route 114 and Route 35. There have been two accidents recently in the area of the entrance to the campground and the feedback from the citizens is that the speed limit should be lowered. The process for a speed limit review was explained and was highly endorsed.

The Town of Standish would like the Maine Department of Transportation to evaluate the 55 MPH speed zone starting approximately 0.5 mile North of the Route 114 and Route 35 intersection which is at the end of the 35 MPH speed zone. The Town would like the review to extend at least 0.70 mile to the area of Stickey River.

The Town would also appreciate some feedback on any additional signage that could be installed by the campground owner, the Town or the State that would enhance safety in the area.

Sincerely,

**Gregory LeClerc** 

Chair, Standish Town Council